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Children and Young People’s Mental Health future services:  

The NHS Long Term Plan sets out the priorities for expanding children and young 

people’s mental health services. It aims to widen access to services closer to home, 

reduce unnecessary delays and deliver specialist mental healthcare, which is based 

on a clearer understanding of young people’s needs and provided in ways that work 

better for them. 

 

To deliver these priorities, Kent and Medway has a local transformation plan in place. 

It sets out how services will be improved and is refreshed annually. 

 

 
All children and young people’s mental health contracts with current providers of 

services are due to expire by the end of August 2025 (excluding All Age Eating 

Disorders). New contracts will be developed that deliver modernised services that can 

better meet the needs of the population, enable the implementation of our 

transformation and deliver services that meet the needs of children and young people 

and ICS priorities, now and up to the next 10 years. 

 

KMICB are taking the opportunity presented by the procurement process and ensure 

that new contracts will deliver evidence-based best practice care. We want our 

services to be targeted at the right time so they can help prevent children and young 

people becoming seriously unwell and provide specialist care when needed. 

Therefore, alongside engagement with providers and the market testing activity, we 

have established a clinical reference group (CRG), comprised of children and young 

people’s mental health specialists, to develop an evidence-based model of care.   

 

https://www.kmhealthandcare.uk/application/files/9116/8476/5335/KM_2022_LTP_Addendum_FINAL.pdf


 
 

 

 
 

 

KMICB and partners have a strong track record of engaging with children and young 

people, their families and carers, as well as with mental health professionals and those 

who provide services. The transformation plan was developed and updated in 

partnership with our stakeholders.  

 

Over recent months there has been a range of engagement including large-scale 

conference events, workshops and online surveys.  There is in place a comprehensive 

engagement period between January and March 2024 to seek views from a wide 

range of stakeholders on the proposed new model of care.  

 


